CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY
21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy, Leavenworth, WA  98826 (509) 763-3034

Minutes
February 5, 2014

Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar gave a shout-out to the Seahawks, noting that 700,000-1,000,000 people attended the Seattle parade today!!  
The Fire Station now has an upstairs weight room which required electrical upgrades for the firefighters to be able to listen to music.  At the same time, the building was wired for a generator with the hopes of attaining a surplus generator to power the entire building.  
The Station was approached by Local Tel about a possible cell phone tower installation behind the station.  They will be negotiating with Local Tel.  
A maintenance contract has been entered into with District 4 for the maintenance of the fire vehicles, which Chief Lamar noted was long overdue.  
A trauma verification process is in the works, but a lot of red tape has been encountered along with a switching of the UBI numbers between the Fire Dept. and the Auxiliary.  Chief Lamar and Jimi W. are working to correct the switch.
An EMT class is being conducted with mostly firefighters (around 12) with a cost of $1,000-$1,200 per person.
Tom Snook is a member of the Region 6 Training Council which encompasses Grant, Douglas, Okanogan and Chelan counties.
The Department is working on having an Honor Guard which will require training.
Chief Lamar noted that Terri is on the State Fire Department Secretarial Board.
Hard work continues to foster the partnership with the hospital.  Chief Lamar noted that compensation needs to flow both ways.
The firefighters were tested on their CPR skills which now consists of rapid compressions and most did extremely well.
Chief Lamar is now part of the Chairman of RiverCom Operation Group(ROG).
The Annual Banquet is set for Thursday, February 13 with a total of 95 people having RSVP’d.  The banquet will include a few special guests and Chief Lamar asked for any door prize donations.
Chief Lamar gave a summary of where the Auxiliary money was spent in 2013:
	Brush Truck – front mounted bumper turret					$13,456.00
	Refrigerator for the station							$     800.00
	Medical supplies								$ 1,255.00
	Training									$ 1,000.00
	Avalanche beacons								$ 1,500.00
	Hoses were upgraded to 1 ¾”							$ 5,000.00
	Extrication gloves								$ 1,000.00
Plus additional items:
	Signs and locks; gifts for fallen firefighters, The Pantry, retirement gifts,
	Gifts to people who lost their homes


Goal to work on better communication between the three entities this year.  Three items to concentrate on:
1. Blue signs on roadway
2. Smoke detectors in homes – change batteries and need to work
3. Firewise program – need to become a fire adapted community by assessing properties.  Need to train more people to assess.
Lastly:  Words for the year are GRATITUDE AND GRACE.

Call to Order:	President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:23 p.m.  She welcomed new members Stan and Mary Morgan and Guest Kaye Marks.  Nametags were given to Lisa Vollrath and Chris and Frank Adams.
Minutes:	Lisa moved to approve the minutes.  Marlene seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report:  January’s beginning balance was $1,113.06.  Total income was $1,701.00.  Total expenses were $1,113.34.  Ending balance $1,700.72.  The firefighters fund has $23,572.00.  No new bills.  Lisa presented a $20 donation for the pancake breakfast.
Jimi passed out 1996-2013 yard sale/pancake breakfast income sheets for everyone to see the income growth that the Auxiliary has achieved over the years.
Old Business:  Jimi gave an IRS update.  There is now an online link that shows what month the IRS is currently working on.  They received our paperwork in 4/13 and they are currently processing 5/12.  A power of attorney will be signed next month for Kathy K. and Jimi W. to continue their work with the IRS as new officers come in.
There are three 20-year members: Joanne Fountain, Barb Weeks, and Sharen George.  Frank moved that we buy a $25 Starbucks card for each of them, Marlene seconded the motion and the motion carried.
A discussion of whether to recognize the wives of firefighters that are not Auxiliary members ensued. Becky moved that we spend $10 per wife (a total of 10-11) on flowers, using vases we already had. Judi seconded the motion and the motion carried.  Auxiliary wives will distribute the flowers at the Banquet.
Committee positions not filled:  Audit – Lisa and Becky volunteered.  New Member Packets – Chris Adams.
Photo Wall – position still open.  Jimi will be taking photos at the Banquet to update the wall.
At Chief Lamar’s request, Jimi passed out Bio Sheets to each member to fill out and bring to the next meeting that emphasize their talent, experience and what they are willing to help with.
Sunshine Committee – Liz will send a card to Barb W. who had surgery.
Jimi read a thank you card from Kathy Gibbs and her family.
April 2 will be a potluck and election.  The proposed new officers are:
President – Dennis Broughton, Vice President – Liz Rawlins, Treasurer – Paul Rawlins, Secretary – Kim Broughton
New Business:  After a discussion, Haley moved that we give the Firefighters $22,000.00.  Stan M. seconded the motion and the motion carried.
Marlene motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:04 p.m., was seconded by Haley and the motion carried. 

The next meeting will be on Wednesday, March 5.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Respectfully submitted by Kim Broughton – filling in for Kathy Kelly, secretary
